

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

of the Southdown Sheep Society
held at The Jersey Cattle Society Pavilion, Stoneleigh Park, nr Kenilworth, Warwickshire, CV8 2LG

on 19th October 2022 at 11.00am
PRESENT

Duncan Crundwell President, Sarah Mitchell President Elect, Jonathan Long Chairman, Howard Wood Vice Chairman, Neil Stainthorpe Honorary Treasurer, Patrick Goldsworthy, Tim Morris, Miriam Parker, Parker, Paul Humphrey, Stephen Humphrey, Will Morton, Sid Cook, Les Newman, Graham Ryves Webb, Gail Sprake.
APOLOGIES

Nick Page, Lesley Mead, Ben Slack & Katy Gibson, Brian Alderson, Michael Sprake, The Bullock Family, Mr/s Simon Hutley, Lindsay Dane, Adam & Caroline Brown, David Randall, Alex Long, Sophie Long, Annabel Halcrow, Harry Wood, Mark Robertson.
MINUTES
Minutes of the AGM held at Woodlake Park Golf and Country Club, Glascoed, near Usk, Monmouthshire, NP4 0TE on Saturday September 18th 2021 at 2.00pm 2020 were previously published on the Southdown Sheep Society website. One correction noted (mis-spelling in Apologies, line 3, ‘owning’ corrected to ‘owing’).
The Minutes were unanimously adopted. Proposer: J Long; Seconder: P Goldsworthy. 
All in favour. 0 abstentions, 0 against.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT

The audited accounts for the year ending December 31st 2021 were previously published on the Southdown Sheep Society website. The Honorary Treasurer, Mr Neil Stainthorpe, presented his report: 
“Everyone should have seen a copy of the 2021 Annual Report and Financial Statement as they have been published on the Society website.
We are here today to receive and approve the accounts for the year ended December 31st 2021 which have been reviewed by independent accountants.

In brief the accounts reflect a loss of £15,463 for the year. Total resources expended amount to £46.087, total incoming resources are £30,624, with total funds at 31/12/2021 being £49,070.

A note must be made to point out that this loss is due to expenditure on legal and professional fees, £22741, paid out during 2021, but we have since received a reimbursement of some of these funds from D.A.S which will be reflected in the 2022 accounts, a total of £8509.90.

We continue to keep under review our investments and continue to keep funds in the CCLA +Charity Deposit Fund (£25.26), and in the Cambridge & Counties Bank (£41,459.54). We also have our NatWest working accounts: the Business Reserve (£2465.47) and our Business Current account (£3566.78)
Looking forward, inflation is going up, interest rates are also going up but not at the rate of inflation.
Membership remains stable.

I would once again ask all members who are not signed up to Gift Aid to do so. Please contact the office for more details, take a form today or download a form from the website.

Ram and ewe registrations are now starting to come into the office.”

The adoption of the accounts was proposed by S Mitchell, seconder: T Morris. All in favour, 
0 abstentions, 0 against.

ANNUAL REPORT OF COUNCIL

The Annual Report of Council was presented by Mr Jonathan Long, Chairman of Council:
“With Covid-19 still playing a large part in members’ lives for the early part of 2021, Society activity reflected this, with Council not meeting in person until October of last year.

In place of face-to-face meetings Council met by teleconference and, once again, I thank all Council members for adapting to these circumstances and their efforts in supporting the Society throughout 2021.

Once again much of the summer show season was cancelled due to Covid-19, with a small number of events taking place later in summer. I extend my congratulations to all those breeders who were successful in 2021 at both summer shows and winter primestock events.

Covid also resulted in the unfortunate cancellation of the Society’s flock competition for the second year in succession.

However, Society sales once again went ahead successfully, with pre-sale shows returning for both Worcester and Melton Mowbray sales. Prices at both these sales were strong for the better end of the stock on offer, with buyers clearly willing to invest in the breed when stock were of the type they sought.

In the background of other activities, the Society also concluded the legal action brought by Messrs Wakeham-Dawson and Harmer. This is an episode in the Society’s history the like of which I truly hope will never be repeated. However, rest assured Council will at all times defend the integrity and reputation of the Society when required.

In light of this, and to further protect members and the Society in future, Council, in the early part of 2021 introduced a new Society disciplinary procedure. While the aim is for this procedure to never be required, it should reassure all members that this is now in place.

Society membership remains stable, with some growth in the latter part of 2021 and I look forward to these new members becoming active participants in Society activities.

I must, at this point, extend my thanks to my vice-chairman Howard Wood for his support and input during 2021 and likewise my thanks go to Gail for her work as Society secretary. The support and input of all Council members in managing and progressing Society affairs is something which no member of the Society should underestimate.

In addition, I would like to thank President Duncan Crundwell for his support during his presidential term and I wish incoming president Sarah Mitchell well during her year in office and welcome new president-elect Graham Ryves-Webb to Council.

In concluding, I wish all members of the Society well in their endeavours with the breed and look forward to seeing many of you in the year ahead.”

The adoption of the Chairman’s Report was proposed by G Ryves-Webb, seconded by N Stainthorpe.
 All in favour, 0 abstentions, 0 against.
PRESIDENT 2022/2023
The retiring President Mr Duncan Crundwell addressed the meeting: 
“Welcome and thank you all for coming to the 2022 AGM.
Having come through the difficult years of Covid it has been good to see Southdowns well represented at local, county and national shows this year. I would encourage members to participate in showing, entering the annual flock competition and joining in with their regional groups where ever possible.
I have noticed increasing levels of interest in the indigenous breeds of both cattle and sheep for their ability to convert grass into top quality meat. The Southdown is well placed as a terminal sire to fulfil this role as the spiralling cost of concentrates effects the bottom line.

My thanks to Jonathan and Gail for organising the many zoom and teleconference meetings with council during the lockdown periods, which allowed the business of the Society to function. Also my thanks to the officers and members of Council for all their hard work.

We welcome Sarah as our President for 2023 and wish her well in the role.

Wishing you all a happy and successful year ahead and thank you for your support of our society and the great Southdown breed.”

A vote of thanks was recorded to the retiring President, Mr Duncan Crundwell, and he was appointed a Vice President of the Society. This was proposed by S Mitchell seconded by 
N Stainthorpe. All in in favour, 0 against, 0 abstentions.

COUNCIL ELECTION

Six seats were available for election and six nominations had been correctly received. 
As a result the following members were elected to serve on Council:
Sid Cook

Stephen Humphrey

Jonathan Long

Will Morton

Les Newman

Mark Robertson


There were no questions put to the AGM.

The 2022 Annual General Meeting closed at 1120h.
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